CITY OF BALDWIN
SHERBURNE COUNTY
STATE OF MINNESOTA

RESOLUTION NO. 25-16

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING SUBMISSION OF FOUR LOCAL GOVERNMENT
CAPITAL REQUESTS TO THE 2026 CAPITAL BUDGET

WHEREAS, the Minnesota legislature is considering local government requests for the 2026
Capital Budget; and

WHEREAS, items funded by the Capital Budget often include the repair and construction of
Infrastructure; and

WHEREAS, the House and Seante Capital Investment Committees require local governments to
submit applications for consideration in the 2026 Capital Budget Process; and

WHEREAS, Minnesota Management and Budget (MMB) will open the Capital Budget System
(CBS) in May 2025 to collect and publish requests for the 2026 Capital Budget Process; and

WHEREAS, the City of Baldwin is submitting four requests to the MMB for a New City Hall/Fire
Department, Fire Department Substation, Fire Department Training Facility and Updates to
Baldwin Public Works Building; and

WHEREAS, the City of Baldwin requests $7,000,000.00 to build a new City Hall/Fire Department,
$250,000.00 for a Fire Department Training Center, $250,000.00 for a Fire Department Substation,
and $400,000.00 to reconstruct the current Public Works Building; and

WHEREAS, the City of Baldwin requests $7,900,000.00 to complete planning, public engagement,
concept development, environmental review, preliminary design, final design, and construction of a
new City Hall, Fire Department, Fire Department Substation, Fire Department Training Facility and
updates to the current Baldwin Public Works Building.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
BALDWIN; that

1. The City of Baldwin supports the submission of four local government capital requests to
the 2026 Capital Budget; and

2. The City of Baldwin’s priority is the construction of a new City Hall/Fire Department; and
3. The City of Baldwin’s second priority is a Fire Department Training Facility.

4, The City of Baldwin’s third priority 1s a Fire Department Substation.




5. The City of Baldwin’s fourth priority is renovations to our existing Public Works
Maintenance Garage.

Passed this 9th day of June, 2025.
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M
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